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             Napan Elementary School

225 South Napan Road

Napan, NB E1N 4W2

Telephone:  506 778-6080

Principal:  Mrs. Barbara Hondas

Dear parents/Guardians,
In 2017, the NB Provincial Government and the New Brunswick Teachers Association agreed to undertake a Research Project to assess the impact of adding an hour of instruction to Kindergarten, Grade One and Grade Two.  The project sites include 17 schools broken down by linguistic sector, ten from the Anglophone Sector and seven from the Francophone sector.

Napan Elementary has been selected to participate in this opportunity.  Beginning this September 2018, Students in Kindergarten, Grade One and Grade Two classes will have an additional 60 minutes of instruction per day. 
So beginning in September 2018, all students will have the same dismissal time and will be bussed home at 3pm.  The project is a Three year study and will span the 2018-19, 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 school years.

Researchers from the University of New Brunswick will be evaluating the impact of the additional time on the development of the whole child such as, but not limited to, teaching literacy, numeracy, physical education, music and the arts with a focus on overall wellness (physical, mental and interpersonal relationships), The researchers will also evaluate the impact of the additional time and resourcing on the entire school staff as well as parents/guardian and other stakeholders in the community.

This is an important research project as the findings will be based on NB schools in both Anglophone and Francophone sectors and will provide a local context to inform future educational decisions.

We greatly appreciate your support.  If you have any general questions concerning the project, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Barbara Hondas

Principal

